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PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

Dear Members,

I hope you have had as wonderful a summer as I have had. It's
strange how you lose track of time when you are on the road for two
months. I thought I was supposed to write a President's Message
from Minnesota but when I got there I couldn't figure out why I
should write one for July. I forgot we changed our itinerary and
didn't arrive in Minnesota as early as originally planned. We were
going so close to Florida and Epcot Center I added 700 miles and
about a week to the trip. I am having a hard time getting my mind
on the various jobs I have to do after being on the road two months
and 12,000 miles.

I am looking forward to seeing all of you at the luncheon September 7.
We tried to call everyone but didn't reach very many. Call me or Sue
if you want to come and we will have tickets at the door.

Also, try very hard to attend the September Regular Meeting as we
will be electing three members for the Nominating Committee, and we
will discuss the By-Law changes to be voted on in October.

The Board is sorry to have to accept Don Rosenfield's resignation
from Club offices, but he is working nights and cannot attend meetings.
As you probably know, Phillis and Jack Radebaugh have moved to
Pinon Hills near Wrightwood. And now Jim Bennett is moving to
San Diego. They are staying in the Club so I hope we will be seeing
them once in awhile. Our membership is sure being spread around
Southern California.

Virginia Hansen
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PROGRAM
SEPTEMBER MEET ING o
DATE: SEPTEMBER 14/, |\
TimME: 7:30 P.M. é?('
LOCATION: MERCURY SAv
SPEAKER: WiLL1AM MELTON

Mr. Melton is with the Daily Star News in La Habra. He will be
speaking to us on his exciting 7-week trip to Jordan and elsewhere
where he participated in an archaeological dig with Brigham Young
University. He will have some photos for us to look at.

Mr. Melton has been invited to our Club luncheon September 7th, so
we can get acquainted with him then.
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AFMS NEWS

The following information was taken from the AFMS NEWSLETTER, June 1989,
article by Margaret M. Pearson, Chairperson, AFMS Prog. Comp. Committee

"Great News for all Federation member clubs...! We are adding two
new slide programs to your Federation Program Libraries!"

The Tyrrell Museum of Paleontology -- A very fine program on the
dinosaur and ice age mammal fossils found in Canada.

Micromounting -- Here is a program that contains everything you've
always wanted to know about micromounting but were afraid to ask.
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DATES OF COMING ATTRACTIONS

NOC CLUB ACTIVITIES

NOC Club Luncheon at Mercury Savings
Regular Meeting

Board Meeting

Field Trip to Jalama Beach

Crackers Night Out (Canceled)

UPCOMING SHOWS AND EVENTS

FAIRS

September 1989

Sept. 7

Sept. 14

Sept. 26

Sept. 29,30,31

Delvers G&MS, 12458 Rivea Ave., Downey 9/16, 17

Foothill G&MS of La Canada, Lakeview Terrace 9/23, 24
Rec. Center, 11075 Foothill Blvd., Sunland

Faceters' Guild of So. Calif., Faceters' Gem Fair, 9/30, 10/1
Orange County Fairgrounds, Costa Mesa

Joshua Tree G&MS, Sportsman Club, 10/4-8
6225 Sunburst Rd., Joshua Tree

E1l Monte G&MC, Masonic Temple, 10/7, 8
4017 N. Tyler Ave., El1 Monte

Searles Lake G&MS Gem-0-Rama, Rec. Hall, 10/14, 15
Trona (In conjunction with the CFMS Field Trip
South Seminar)

Los Angeles County Fair, Pomona Fairgrounds 9/14-10/1

HOLIDAYS
Labor Day - September 4

% % ¥ ¥ ¥ ¥ ¥ ¥ ¥ ¥ O ¥ F X ¥ ¥ K G ¥ ¥ * ¥ ¥ ¥ ¥ F ¥ * ¥ ¥ ¥

FIELD TRIPS

September 29, 30 and 31
Our September field trip will be to Jalama Beach.

A group campsite (Area C2) has been reserved. There may be a camping
charge. The reservations are for Friday night and Saturday night.
When you arrive, check in at the Ranger Station and a Ranger will

give you directions to our area.

I NEED to know how many are going before we leave,

Please call me,(818) 288-2896, or sign up at our
September 14 Regular Meeting if you plan on going.

We will have the usual POT LUCK. Bring a
main dish and salad or dessert to share.

Collecting material: Travertine, Fossils,

Whalebone, Silicated Algae and Marcasite

See page 4 for a map of this area.

Hope to see a lot of you out there. There is room for 12 rigs, and

maybe a spillover area.

«. . sMmOTreEe
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WORDS FROM TRAVELING "NOCERS"

President Ginny was on tour through some U.S. states. '"Countryside
in Georgia and Tennessee was lovely; so lush and green., It should
be, as we were rained on most of the time. It stopped long enough

for us to go places though."

Bob and Bev Berg sent greetings from Hawaii and say they have
acquired a great video tape of some Hula Dancers.

Walt and Joan Abramson are home from a European excursion and report
it was great.

Bill Burns reports that seeing Mount St. Helen makes one realize
the forces of nature. After several hours of driving up a winding
one-way road with turnouts, we came around a curve to see the "BLOW
DOWN ZONE" - 50,000 acres of splintered and uprooted trees strewn
across the hillsides for miles. We walked into this area and in
every direction were huge trees completely destroyed. A few green
sprouts are coming back. We realized that we had driven through
the "SINGED ZONE" where the trees had been stripped of all of their
needles and all of the undergrowth killed by the ash. Farther up
the mountain we saw a car that had been tossed across a road and
everything on it burned except the metal and the tires.

Then we were in view of the "INNER ZONE" and Mount St. Helen. Here
on May 18, 1980 thirteen hundred feet of the summit was blown off
and hundreds of square miles were totally destroyed - all vegetation
and every animal killed by the blast and the hot volcanic debris.
Fifty-seven people were killed. Today steam is still burping forth
from the crater in the seemingly quiet area, but scientists tell

us that a bulge is growing and may some day even replace the peak
that was blown off. The regrowth of the plants is slow as the ash
formed a crust over the ground that does not permit plants to get
air to grow. As the ash washes away, is blown off or is mixed with
soil by the ground-burrowing animals that are returning, new

growth is taking place. Time will see these thousands of acres
regrown that were destroyed in a few minutes,

I really was fascinated by this work of nature.

Izzie Burmns
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ELZA'S HINT
BY ELZA SLATERY-CHATTANOOGA, TN.

A HABIT OF MINE ON TAKING DISHES TO EVENTS
IS TO PUT SURGICAL TAPE ON THE BACK OF THE
DISH WITH MY NAME AND ADDRESS OR TELEPHONE
NUMBER. THE TAPE STAYS EVEN IN WATER AND
| USE PERMANENT INK, SOME OF MINE THAT |
USE OFTEN HAVE BEEN ON FOR 4 OR 5 YEARS.

From Solano Chieftain
via Pegmatite 4/86
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RECAP TIME
We had a memorable field trip last May. A vehicle full of strangers
arrived in our camp, but left as good friends. Here is their thankyou:

May 30, 1989
Mr. Bill Burns

1038 Bradshawe Avenue
Monterey Park, CA 91754

Dear Bill: |

I am still enjoying a warm glow from the wondertful
experience that my family and I enjoyed on Surday in the high
desert.

My son Daniel, who will soon have his seventh birthday,
is fascinated by geodes and by the idea that he could find
geocdes himself. We had no idea whether one could actually
find geodes in California, but we thought we’d seek what we
could find. The Desert Information Center in Barstow
indicated that the dry lake bed north of Ludlow was one of
two areas in the high desert where geodes could be found.

So out we headed from Ludlow toward the dry lake bed.
And what we discovered was the nicest group of pecple that
I’ve had the good fortune to meet. in many years. Your
group’s sign near the RV’s said "gems and minerals,." and I
knew we’d found people who would know  about wnat we were
seeking. What I did not know is whether these peocple would
give us any advica or direction.

Well, not only did everyone want to-give us advice, they
gave us samples of the rocks that they had collected that
weekend. And for icinc on the cake, you then volunteered to
lead us directly to that remarkable area in which the
quantity of various kinds of rocks, including some small
geodes, were so easily found. '

" I had a wonderful time on our drive and that little
exploration, and so did all of my family. : Even my mother-in-
law enjoyed climbing around.

We are now in the process of cleaning the rocks that we
picked up (it’s amazing what a little socap and an old
toothbrush will do).

I have one favor to ask of you. Would you please teil
your wife and all of the other people who were in your group
this weekend how good they made me and my family feel with
their warm hospitality to a group of strangers. I would have

liked very much to accept the offer to stay and eat, but we
did promise to get my niece back to her parents early.

Thank you for what you did for us. I hope the remainder
of your birthday was wonderful, and that our paths will cross
again soon.

Sincerely,

eith M. Clemens
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RECAP TIME (Continued)

September 1989

JUNE 8 PROGRAM

Our speaker for the evening was Fred DeVito.
of Crestmore and showed slides of the collecting sites and the rare,
beautiful minerals that can be found.

He spoke on the minerals

His program really generated

a lot of enthusiasm for a field trip to this area.
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FUN IN THE SUN

July 23 -~ The NOCers met at the
Ralph B. Clark Regional Park for
a picnic. The crowd was small,
but jolly. Jerry and Chris
shared their delightful finds
and fun digging in the mud for
star garnets at Phillipsburg,
Montana. The Hubers had many
interesting antidotes on their
trip to Scandinavia, Russia,
Poland, etc. The Bergs told of
the beautiful Islands and what
a great time they had visiting
their son in Hawaii.

When I got the grill hot every-
one barbequed and were ready to
enjoy a feast, but I had forgot-
ten the mustard. We just over-
looked that and enjoyed ourselves
anyway. After every topic had
been discussed, the picnic broke
up about 5:30 and everyone
headed for home.

August 20 - The NOC gang gathered

at the Orange County Natural History
Museum in Newport Beach, but there
was a slight problem. Some were at
the Museum and others were at the
regional park a quarter of a mile
away. The Museum group got hungry
first, so the park group joined us.
Ask them about my leader's hat!

It was most apropos,

After eating our fill of Bev's

three bean bake, Chris' fresh rasp-
berry salad, and many other delicious
potluck dishes, we toured the Museum.
It is really neat the way they have
the Orange County minerals, fossils,
reptiles, and Indian artifacts
arranged. Bob Berg is still trying
to find the Zircon Location. He wil
surely lead us on a field trip to
that spot when he finds it.

Camaraderie was great. Don and
Virginia Page joined us and Don told
us that Ginger (their dog) is suffer-
ing from arthritis and several asked
if he had any extra medicine when he
said the one kind seemed to be
helping her.

Bill Burns, Field Trip Chairman
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CFMS NEWS
CFMS Fall Meeting will be November 11, 12, 1989.

I have scouted another Earth Science Retreat Site.
White Meadows in the Mother Lode Country.
If I receive the approval of the CFMS Executive Board in

ities.

November, we will probably plan one for next August,
plans are being made for another retreat at Zzyzx,

be made firm until October 15.

This time I checked
It has some good possibil-

In the meantime,
but the dates cannot

Izzie Burns, Federation Director
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